
MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT 
 

The Three Rivers School District and Woodland Charter School (WCS) agree to this 
Memorandum of Agreement regarding the charter school’s ADM growth for the 2016-2017 
school year.  Due to the consequences of HB2150, this agreement is intended to allow WCS 
the ability to enroll additional students for the 2016-2017 academic year.   
 

1. 1) The District’s Superintendent, Director of Teaching and Learning, and Woodland 
Charter School’s Board Chair, have met and agreed upon an ADM based on a yearly 
average of 168 FTE for 2016-2017 (up 33 FTE from previous year). 
 

1. 2) In addition, both parties have agreed to reduce the charter school flow-through 
rate to 83.75% for one year (from 85%). 
 

1. 3) Both parties shall meet on or before March 15, 2017 to review HB2150 and its 
ramifications. 

 
 
 
FOR THREE RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT FOR WOODLAND CHARTER SCHOOL 
 
 
 
__________________________________ __________________________________ 
Danny York     Rebecca Geier 
Board Chair     President 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
David Holmes 
Superintendent 


